
Lancaster Recreation Committee Meeting - Meeting Notes 
Zoom Meeting Tuesday January 12th 2021 at 6:00 pm.  

 
Member Attendees:  Andrea Shepard, Joe Kennedy, Win Clark, Katie O’Riorden, Stephen 
Hutchinson, Dave Carr, Michelle Currier 

 
Non Members: Susan and Ben Munyon 

 

Ⅰ.   CALL TO ORDER:  Meeting Called to Order at 6:07pm 

Ⅱ.  PUBLIC COMMENT PERIOD: 
Susan and Ben Munyon discussed Ben’s Eagle Project, which is installing a gaga pit on 
the grounds of the Thayer playground. Joe suggested fundraising options. Stephen 
suggested it needed to be discussed with Win in regards to Master Plan 

Ⅲ. SCHEDULED APPEARANCES AND PUBLIC HEARING 
 None 
Ⅳ. TREASURER’S REPORT 

REVOLVING ACCOUNT: 
  
  DATE                           SOURCE                                                 DEBIT                 CRE
DIT            BALANCE                   COMMENTS 

12/23/2020 JR's Truck Repair   $300.00 $56,677.55 Adult Softball reg fee - Liberty 

12/23/2020 ASH Consulting   $300.00 $56,977.55 Adult Softball reg fee - Daigneault 

        $56,977.55   

  
  
MAINTENANCE & REPAIRS: 
  
   DATE                  SOURCE                     DEBIT                             BALANCE                
   COMMENTS 

1/5/2021 
Town of 
Lancaster $236.72   $235.90 

water bill at splash pad 9/1 - 
12/1/2020 

      

  
  
No activity in these remaining accounts: 
  
Balances: 
Other Property:  $151.45. 
Beach Supplies: 0.00 
Groundskeeping:  0.00 
  
NOTE: The following Adult Softball teams have still not paid their 2020 fee of $300 per 
team, AFTER NUMEROUS QUERIES: 
 
Bates, Arcade Snacks, and Nationals. 
  



Dave Carr motions to approve Treasurer’s Report.  Katie O’Riorden.  Unanimous Vote. 
Ⅴ.  APPROVAL OF MEETING MINUTES:  Dave Carr motions to approve meeting minutes.    
 Joe Kennedy seconds.  Unanimous vote. 
Ⅵ. COMMITTEE UPDATES:  

 

   
• Budget – Finance meeting with rec on 2/9 at 6:!5pm, They are asking for a 5% 

cut, Joe is going to request that the town pays for water at the splashpad 
• Scoreboard  

o Katie updated that the leagues are looking for businesses to buy fence 
banners for the upcoming season  

• A plan must be made to figure out what to do with the inherited soccer bleachers. 
Michelle to discuss with Matt.  

• Tennis Courts  
o Plans should be made over winter, to look into what volunteers (Rec and 

others) can do to continue use of tennis courts for Pickleball and multi-
purpose uses in the Spring.  

▪ Patching material to fill in the cracks of the court and potential, low 
cost resurfacing for Spring to host outdoor activities.  

o Playground update (ADA Swing/ADA Porta Unit) 
▪ Win said he spoke with COD and said we would install swing, if they 

wanted to fundraise for it, Porta Unit approved for spring installation 
o Field Rentals – Michelle to find out about baseball field rental 
• Grants 

o Time should be spent researching grants to go toward next phases of 
Thayer park/field plans 

o Look into workshops on Grant Management  
o Win offered to setup meeting with Orland and Noreen 

o Dexter Drumlin Full Moon Hike Event 
▪ Possibility for 2/27. Stephen said max of 25 people, no food, social 

distancing make it tough, group agrees to table to next meeting 
• Ice Rink 

o Not Frozen Yet 
o Wachusett Passes 

o Halloween Winner received pass 
7:10pm Dave Carr motions to adjourn.  Win Clark seconds.  Unanimous Vote. 

• Next Meeting:  January 2nd, 6:00pm most likely via Zoom 
 


